

## National Guardian calls for leadership to prioritise Speak Up, Listen Up, Follow Up culture in healthcare

Thursday 16 November, 2023

"If we can get the culture right, benefits will follow, including improving patient safety, innovation for improvement, retaining workers and making the NHS a great place to work," says National Guardian in **Annual Report** 

The Annual Report of the National Guardian for the NHS is today (16 November 2023) laid before Parliament, highlighting the work of Freedom to Speak Up guardians and the National Guardian's Office. The report also shares learning which indicates that more work is needed for speaking up to be described as business as usual in the healthcare sector in England.

The laying of the report was a commitment called for by the Secretary of State in his response to the events at Gosport War Memorial Hospital as a means of holding the government to account on supporting the fostering of an open culture in the healthcare sector in England.

In her foreword to the report, the Parliamentary Under Secretary of State for Mental Health and Women's Health Strategy, Maria Caulfield MP, said:

"The events surrounding the terrible crimes of Lucy Letby are an important reminder of how vital it is for organisations to have a culture in which workers feel safe to speak up about anything that gets in the way Related of delivering safe and high-quality care. Managers and senior leaders must be welcoming of speaking up and be ready to listen and act on what they hear.

"Freedom to Speak Up must be at the heart of our efforts to improve the culture, leadership and wellbeing of our healthcare workers."

Dr Jayne Chidgey-Clark, National Guardian for the NHS, said:

"This year we have had stark reminders of why all efforts to improve the Speak Up culture in health, including the Freedom to Speak Up Guardian route, are so essential for patient safety.

"It is chilling to think of the harm that might have been prevented and lives which might have been saved if colleagues felt able to raise concerns, or had been listened to and appropriate action taken swiftly when they did.

"This report shares some of our learning. Freedom to Speak Up is more than an 'initiative', it is a social movement."

The report features case studies from across England, illustrating the difference Freedom to Speak Up guardians are making and examples of how healthcare workers are being supported to speak up for patient safety and worker wellbeing. Case studies are included from: Dudley Integrated Care NHS Trust, East of England Ambulance Service Trust, East and North Hertfordshire NHS Trust, First Community Health and Care CIC and Leeds and York Partnership NHS Trust.

The network of Freedom to Speak Up Guardians continues to grow, with over 1,000 Guardians in place supporting healthcare workers in England to speak up about anything which impacts on their ability to do their job. The National Guardian's Office has strengthened the training and support it gives Freedom to Speak Up guardians in order to ensure that they meet the needs of the workforce in this complex and wide-ranging role.

Over 25,000 cases were raised with Freedom to Speak Up quardians last year, a 25% increase on the record level set during the pandemic. Guardians have handled over 100,000 cases since the National Guardian's Office first started collecting data in 2017.

Detriment for speaking up remains a concern. Although there has been a drop in the percentage of cases indicating detriment (to 3.9%), given the rise in numbers, this equates to 1,000 cases where people felt they were experiencing disadvantageous or demeaning treatment as a result of speaking up.

## Media:



Related Sectors:

Education & Human Resources :: Government :: Health :: Medical

## **Keywords:**

NHS :: Speak Up :: Whistleblowing :: Freedom To Speak Up ::

## Scan Me:



**Distributed By Pressat** 



As part of its remit, the National Guardian's Office shares learning and good practice in order to effect culture change in the healthcare sector, including through Speak Up Reviews. The report summarises the findings from its <u>recent review of ambulance trusts</u> which made recommendations applicable to all providers throughout the sector, and to its partners, NHS England and the Care Quality Commission.

This year, the National Guardian's Office has worked with NHS England to publish the new and updated Freedom to Speak Up policy for the NHS and guidance for leaders of organisations providing NHS services. All NHS trusts and foundation trust boards have been asked to update their local policy to reflect the new national template by the end of January 2024. By this time, they should have also seen the outputs from using the self-reflection tool and provided at least one progress update.

Dr Jayne Chidgey-Clark said "This is an opportunity for leaders to look afresh at their arrangements to assure themselves that their workers have supportive routes available to them to speak up, and that, as leaders, they are listening and acting. If we can get the culture right, benefits will follow, including improving patient safety, innovation for improvement, retaining workers and making the NHS a great place to work."

The National Guardian's Office Annual Report 2022-23 is available to download from <a href="https://www.nationalguardian.org.uk">www.nationalguardian.org.uk</a>

For more information or interviews contact: <a href="mailto:comms@nationalguardianoffice.org.uk">comms@nationalguardianoffice.org.uk</a>

>ENDS

Distributed By Pressat page 2 / 2